
 
From: Dean Astley [mailto:dean.astley@amwu.asn.au]  
Sent: Friday, 20 May 2016 9:46 AM 

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP; AMOD 

Cc: Sally Taylor 
Subject: AM2014/196 and 197 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
Four yearly review of modern awards - AM2014/196 and 197 – Part time and casual employment 
common issue 
 
We write to advise that two witness statements submitted by the AMWU on 13.10.15 do not appear 
to have been formally tendered, and therefore have not been marked.  
 
The two witness statements are found at attachment 12.3 – James Fornah, and 12.11 Vinh Thi Yuen. 
We wish to refer to their evidence in the course of our further submissions.    
 
Accordingly, we respectfully notify our intention to tender the above witness statements with a view 
to having them marked in the July hearings.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

Dean Astley 
National Research Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
e. dean.astley@amwu.asn.au 
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